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NOTICE OF CONFIDENTIAL 
TECHNICAL CONFERENCE 

 
 

ISSUED: May 11, 2021 
 
 On May 4, 2021, the Public Service Commission (PSC) issued a Notice of Requested 

Technical Conference, requesting PacifiCorp present a technical conference to address any 

potential economic or reliability implications to its Utah customers as a result of rule changes the 

California Independent System Operator approved on April 21, 2021. The PSC requested 

PacifiCorp contact the PSC to propose a date and time for the conference. 

 PacifiCorp subsequently provided a list of proposed dates and times for the technical 

conference. PacifiCorp also requested the technical conference be closed to the public to protect 

against disclosure of confidential information.  

 The PSC has found presentation of this information to regulators is in the public interest 

and expects the presentation to include discussion of confidential information pertaining to 

wholesale market transactions and other sensitive data. Therefore, the PSC determines it is in the 

public interest to close the technical conference to the public for the purpose of allowing 

PacifiCorp’s regulators to obtain the information. See Utah Code Ann. § 54-3-21(4).  

 Accordingly, the PSC gives notice it will hold a confidential, virtual technical conference 

in this docket on Wednesday, May 26, 2021 at 3:00 p.m. Attendance at the technical 

conference will be limited to designated representatives of the PSC, PacifiCorp, the Division of 

Public Utilities, and the Office of Consumer Services. Each of these parties must submit a list of 

representatives that will attend the technical conference to the PSC no later than Monday, May 
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24, 2021. The PSC will subsequently provide those individuals with instructions for 

participation. 

 Any interested person who objects to the PSC’s determination that the technical 

conference will be closed to the public must file a written objection with the PSC no later than 

Monday, May 17, 2021. 

 In accordance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, individuals needing special 

accommodations (including auxiliary communicative aids and services) during the technical 

conference should notify the PSC at 160 East 300 South, Salt Lake City, Utah 84111, (801) 530-

6716, at least three working days prior to the conference.  

 DATED at Salt Lake City, Utah, May 11, 2021. 

 
/s/ Michael J. Hammer 
Presiding Officer 

 
Attest: 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#318642 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

 I CERTIFY that on May 11, 2021, a true and correct copy of the foregoing was delivered 
upon the following as indicated below: 
 
By Email: 
 
Data Request Response Center (datareq@pacificorp.com, utahdockets@pacificorp.com) 
PacifiCorp 
 
Jana Saba (jana.saba@pacificorp.com)  
Emily Wegener (emily.wegener@pacificorp.com) 
Rocky Mountain Power 
 
Patricia Schmid (pschmid@agutah.gov)  
Justin Jetter (jjetter@agutah.gov) 
Robert Moore (rmoore@agutah.gov) 
Assistant Utah Attorneys General 
 
Madison Galt (mgalt@utah.gov)  
Division of Public Utilities 
 
Alyson Anderson (akanderson@utah.gov) 
Bela Vastag (bvastag@utah.gov) 
Alex Ware (aware@utah.gov) 
(ocs@utah.gov) 
Office of Consumer Services 

__________________________________ 
Administrative Assistant 
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